
September 4, 2014 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14th ALD. DIST. - FILE #140681 

 INSTALL ALL-WAY STOP ON EAST HOMER STREET 

 AND SOUTH LENOX STREET 

\ 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-captioned 

traffic control restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the intersection has not 

met the warrants to install the requested all-way stop control at the intersection of East Homer 

Street and South Lenox Street. However, in compliance with your request, legislation will be 

prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



September 4, 2014 

 

Honorable Joseph A. Dudzik 

Alderman, 11
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 11th ALD. DIST. - FILE #140681 

 INSTALL YIELD SIGN ON EAST IDAHO STREET 

 AT SOUTH 61ST STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Dudzik: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-captioned 

traffic control. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that sight obstructions exist 

on the northwest and southwest corners of the intersection in the form of bushes that would 

reduce the safe approach speed and thereby warrant the above-captioned control. We therefore, 

in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the yield control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



September 4, 2014 

 

Honorable Joe Davis, Sr. 

Alderman, 2
nd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  2nd ALD. DIST. - FILE #140681 

 INSTALL STOP SIGN ON NORTH 105TH STREET 

 AT WEST JONEN STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Davis: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-captioned 

traffic control. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that a sight obstruction 

exists on the southwest corner of the intersection in the form of a fence that would reduce the 

safe approach speed and thereby warrant the above-captioned control. We therefore, in the 

interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the stop control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



September 4, 2014 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  13th ALD. DIST. - FILE #140681 

 INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON SOUTH 1ST PLACE 

 AT WEST WARNIMONT AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-captioned 

traffic control. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that a sight obstruction 

exists on the southwest corner of the intersection in the form of a hill and bushes that would 

reduce the safe approach speed and thereby warrant the above-captioned control. We therefore, 

in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the stop control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



September 4, 2014 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  13th ALD. DIST. - FILE #140681 

 INSTALL YIELD SIGNS ON SOUTH 1ST STREET 

 AT WEST CRAWFORD AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-captioned 

traffic control. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that sight obstructions exist 

on the northeast, southeast and southwest corners of the intersection in the form of a hills and 

bushes that would reduce the safe approach speed and thereby warrant the above-captioned 

control. We therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the yield 

control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



September 4, 2014 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  13th ALD. DIST. - FILE #140681 

 INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON WEST SAVELAND AVENUE 

 AT SOUTH 1ST STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-captioned 

traffic control. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that sight obstructions exist 

on the northeast, southeast and southwest corner of the intersection in the form of a a bush, a 

sign and fence that would reduce the safe approach speed and thereby warrant the above-

captioned control. We therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of 

the stop control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



September 4, 2014 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  13th ALD. DIST. - FILE #140681 

 INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON SOUTH 2ND STREET 

 AT WEST SAVELAND AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-captioned 

traffic control. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that a sight obstruction 

exists on the northeast corner of the intersection in the form of a fence that would reduce the 

safe approach speed and thereby warrant the above-captioned control. We therefore, in the 

interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the stop control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



September 4, 2014 

 

Honorable Joe Davis, Sr. 

Alderman, 2
nd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  2nd ALD. DIST. - FILE #140681 

 INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON WEST LYNX AVENUE 

 AT NORTH 87TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Davis: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-captioned 

traffic control. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that sight obstructions exist 

on the southeast and southwest corners of the intersection in the form of parked cars in a 

parking lot, and a fence that would reduce the safe approach speed and thereby warrant the 

above-captioned control. We therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the 

installation of the stop control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



September 4, 2014 

 

Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr. 

Alderman, 5
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  5th ALD. DIST. - FILE #140681 

 INSTALL YIELD SIGNS ON NORTH 85TH STREET 

 AT WEST RUBY AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Bohl: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from a local resident to install the above-captioned 

traffic control. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that sight obstructions exist 

on the northeast and northwest corners of the intersection in the form of hills and trees that 

would reduce the safe approach speed and thereby warrant the above-captioned control. We 

therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the yield control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



September 4, 2014 

 

Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr.  

Alderman, 5th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  5th ALD. DIST. - FILE #140681 

 INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON WEST MARION STREET 

 AT NORTH 89TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bohl: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from a local resident to install the above-captioned 

traffic control restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the accident data 

received from the Milwaukee Police Department revealed an increase in accidents and also 

sight obstructions exist on the southeast corner of the intersection in the form of a pine tree that 

would reduce the safe approach speed and thereby warrant the above-captioned control. We 

therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the stop control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



September 4, 2014 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  13th ALD. DIST. - FILE #140681 

 INSTALL YIELD SIGNS ON SOUTH 22ND PLACE 

 AT WEST BARNARD AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-captioned 

traffic control. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that sight obstructions exist 

on the northwest and southwest corners of the intersection in the form of bushes that would 

reduce the safe approach speed and thereby warrant the above-captioned control. We therefore, 

in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the yield control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



 

 

September 4, 2014 

 

Honorable Ashanti Hamilton  

Alderman, 1
st
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  1st ALD. DIST. - FILE #140681 

 INSTALL STOP SIGN ON WEST HOPE AVENUE 

 AT NORTH 22ND STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Hamilton: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from a local resident to install the above-captioned 

traffic control restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that due to the geometric 

configuration of the intersection the above-captioned control is warranted. We therefore, in the 

interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the stop control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



September 4, 2014 

 

Honorable Willie L. Wade  

Alderman, 7
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  7th ALD. DIST. - FILE #140681 

 INSTALL STOP SIGN ON WEST MARION STREET 

 AT NORTH 44TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Wade: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from the City of Milwaukee Housing Authority to 

install the above-captioned traffic control restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that due to the geometric 

configuration of the intersection the above-captioned control is warranted. We therefore, in the 

interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the stop control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



September 4, 2014 

 

Honorable Milele A. Coggs 

Alderwoman, 6
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  6th ALD. DIST. - FILE #140681 

 REMOVE STOP SIGNS ON EAST CLARKE STREET 

 AT NORTH RICHARDS STREET 

 

Dear Alderwoman Coggs: 

 

Due to the installation of the traffic circle at the intersection of East Clarke Street and North 

Richards Street the above captioned traffic control is no longer needed. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support the following traffic control change. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



September 4, 2014 

 

Honorable Joseph A. Dudzik. 

Alderman, 11th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  11th ALD. DIST. - FILE #140681 

 INSTALL NO TRUCKING 3 TONS OR OVER ON 

 WEST NORWICH STREET AT SOUTH 51ST STREET 

 WESTBOUND 

 

Dear Alderman Dudzik: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-captioned 

traffic control restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since this street is 

strictly residential and trucks are using it as a short cut, we recommend that heavy trucks be 

prohibited. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



 

 

September 4, 2014 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 13th ALD. DIST. - FILE #140681 

 INSTALL NO LEFT TURN ON WEST ABBOTT AVENUE 

 EAST OF SOUTH 27TH STREET FROM DRIVEWAY 

 OF FRONTIER AUTO 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned turn restriction, in an effort to 

decrease amount of traffic turning into the nearby neighborhood from the Frontier Auto 

property. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



September 4, 2014 

 

Honorable Nik Kovac 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  3rd ALD. DIST. - FILE #140681 

 INSTALL MIDBLOCK CROSSING ON 

 EAST HARTFORD AVENUE AT A POINT 

 230 FEET EAST OF NORTH CRAMER STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from UW Milwaukee to install a mid-block 

pedestrian crossing on East Hartford Avenue to improve pedestrian safety. Therefore, in an 

effort to increase pedestrian safety on East Hartford Avenue we recommend the installation 

of the above traffic control device. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so 

that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



September 4, 2014 

 

Honorable Ashanti Hamilton 

Alderman, 1st Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  1st ALD. DIST. - FILE #140681 

 INSTALL MIDBLOCK CROSSING ON 

 NORTH 42ND STREET AT A POINT 

 440 FEET SOUTH OF WEST KAUL AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Hamilton: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from the Agape Community Center to install a 

mid-block pedestrian crossing on North 42
nd

 Street to improve pedestrian safety on the 

Berryland pedestrian way. Therefore, in an effort to increase pedestrian safety on North 42
nd

 

Street we recommend the installation of the above traffic control device. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so 

that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



September 4, 2014 

 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 8th ALD. DIST. - FILE #140681 

 INSTALL ALL-WAY STOP ON WEST ROGERS STREET 

 AND SOUTH 25
TH

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-captioned 

traffic control restriction. 

  

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the intersection has 

not met the warrants to install the requested all-way stop control at the intersection of West 

Rogers Street and South 25
th

 Street. However, in compliance with your request, legislation 

will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 


